461. J Dale
From: John Dale 
Subject: Copyright Inquiry - Submission to DP 79

Dear ALRC Review of Copyright 
I am an author who creates content and also a professor of writing at University of Technology Sydney.
I am very concerned about the changes to  the existing statutory license model which will affect my creative practice and my teaching
If my work is copied and shared by other teachers, I receive a copyright payment from the Copyright Agency. These payments are recognition of the value of the material I have created, using my time, skill and experience. 
The system works efficiently and quietly with very little administrative requirement from me. However, should the proposed changes be made, it will be impossible to develop licensing arrangements myself. How will I track down copyright breaches? How will I prosecute breaches? How will I afford to mount a legal case? What compensation will I get for loss of income; to mount legal challenges or for the time it takes me to administer licensing arrangements?
As a teacher of creative writing I also use the work of many different writers from around the world. Voluntary licensing would make it impossible for me to  contact them all to gain their permission and to provide fair payment. In any semester I might use excerpts from twenty different authors with my students.
The existing statutory license model is excellent and the revenues collected by Copyright Agency are distributed to creators and publishers. The Copyright Agency works very effectively and the work they do through their Cultural Fund benefits Australian culture immensely. 
It would be a mistake to repeal the current Australian educational statutory licence system and the consequences would be harmful for Australian creators and teachers.
Your sincerely
John Dale
